[image: image1.wmf]
Minutes of the october 16, 2006
Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors
1.
Call to Order
The Upper Valley Waste Management Agency met in regular session on Monday, October 16, 2006 at 1:30 p.m. at the Yountville Town Council Chambers.  Chair Luce called the meeting to order at 1:36 p.m.

2.
Roll Call
The following members were present:  Diane Dillon, Bill Dutton, Mark Luce and Karen Slusser.  Joe Potter was excused.
3.
Pledge of Allegiance
Chair Luce led the Pledge of Allegiance.

4.
Public Comment
None.

5.
Consent Calendar Items
A.
Approval of Minutes
Approved the September 18, 2006 regular meeting minutes.  BD-KS-DD-ML-JP

X
6.
Administrative Items
A.
Rate Methodology Update

Over the last two months, staff and the consultant, Tom Vence of HDR/BVA, have been working with the company on a rate methodology that will simplify the current rate structure.  This process has three overall goals:  (1) to minimize the amount of effort the Auditor has to put into looking at each and every item; (2) to provide some certainty to both the Board and the rate payers as to what the rates are, why they are as much as they are, and what they will look like in the future; and (3) to potentially extend the existing agreement with the company.

As a result of a number of meetings, staff, the company, and HDR believe that a conclusion which appears to meet all of these goals has been reached.  One of the short-term outcomes will be a minor (less than $2.00) increase in the current rate as a result of applying the CPI (consumer price index).

Mr. Vence went over the consultants’ report as provided in the agenda packet.  Much progress has been made since the last time Board meeting.  There had been some outstanding issues, primarily regarding what percentage of consumer price index (CPI) to use for both the Upper Valley Disposal Service (UVDS) and the Clover Flat Landfill (CFL), as well as how to address landfill expenses.  All parties also still needed to more clearly define the contract extension and how to look at the methodology for the extension, especially for the CFL.  Fortunately, agreement was reached on these issues:  UVDS will use 93% of CPI each year, and CFL will use 89%.

The other important issue was what methodology will actually be used for the CFL as a result of the company’s proposed contract extension.  Going forward, a tipping fee of $61 will be implemented, and will be escalated by the agreed-upon percentage of CPI (89%).  The company has also agreed as a condition of the contract extension to not to come back to the Agency for the duration of the contract for any more monies except for any mandated regulatory issues that the Board would have to approve.
Authority Counsel noted that for each rate increase the Agency may be required to conduct a Prop 218 notice of protest public hearing notice.  Whether or not the Agency would be required to do so every year is unclear; the Agency may be able to establish some sort of formula to determine a certain range.  This is particularly of interest as one of our member jurisdictions (the City of Calistoga) has a mandatory solid waste collection ordinance in place.

Karen Dotson-Querin of the Auditor’s pointed out that, if this noticing requirement applies, then the proposed May 1st deadline for submittal of rates by the company to the Board will not work, as the noticing requires a term of at least 45 days.  Also, it is important to note that the 2007 rates will supersede any previously approved rates.
Staff will research this issue further and report back to the Board no later than the January 2007 meeting.  No action taken.

B.
DOC Grant Report for Fiscal year 2005/2006

Every year the Agency receives $25,000 from the Dept. of Conservation (DOC).  This money is the Agency’s primary funding source for recycling and diversion programs around the county.  Amy Garden with the Napa County Dept. of Environmental Management (DEM) presented a brief overview of the itemized expenditure report contained in this meeting’s packet.  Approximately 23% of the money went to school programs.  Other larger ticket items included the phonebook recycling guide, and the large venue recycling grant program.  No action taken.
C.
California Integrated Waste Management Act
The Napa County Solid Waste Local Task Force continues to work on the Five Year Review of the Napa County Integrated Waste Management Plan (IWMP) to the California Integrated Waste Management Board (CIWMB), which they still hope to have done by the end of the fall.  At this stage, it appears that none of the original IWMP planning documents will require revision.  No action taken.
D.
First Amendment to Agency Agreement #06-03

The money approved in the original agreement has been spent, and this amendment will allow Mr. Vence with HDR/BVA to continue to work on any outstanding rate methodology issues.  The attachment for this item in the agenda packet needs to be modified, as it contains much of the original language contained in the original agreement.  Staff will make the necessary changes, but the scope of work and the terms of the amended agreement remain the same, and Agency Counsel has advised that action on this item at today’s meeting is appropriate.
Approved and authorized the Agency Manager to sign the first amendment to Agency Agreement #06-03 with HDR/Brown, Vence & Associates, Inc. to continue work on the rate methodology negotiations.  DD-KS-BD-ML-JP
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7.
franchises' business items
A.
Franchises' Status
The fall newsletter has been sent out.  The next drip hose recycling event will be October 27th at the UVDS.  The next household hazardous waste collection event will be held in Calistoga on October 21st.  No action taken.
B.
Waste Management Companies’ Issues
The company has been approached by the Napa Valley Vintners’ Association to do an insert for their Ag Day.  The company used this as an opportunity to highlight their compost, and they will be at the event marketing their compost products as well as their agricultural services (e.g. drip hose and stake recycling).  The Ag Container recycling event hosted by the Agricultural Commissioner will be November 7th and 8th.  No action taken.
8.
Other Business Items
A.
Manager’s Report
As reported at previous meetings, the Agency received a state grant award of $82,000 for large venue recycling programs.  Staff has been working with the program participants, and has purchased a variety of equipment for their use.  The Agency has submitted the first invoice on this project in the amount of $39,000.
The Agency has been informally awarded a Universal Waste grant through the state to be used towards a battery recycling program.  Once the Agency receives the formal award letter, staff will be bringing an agenda item to the Board for acceptance of the grant.

The composting workshops have ended for the year.  In the past, the Agency has given away free composting containers to class participants.  Unfortunately, the cost of the containers has increased significantly, so it is unlikely that we will be able to give them away in the future, but we will probably offer them for sale at a discount.

The monthly reports submitted by the company are in the process of being updated and revised.  Staff has met with the company, and at a future meeting staff will be going over each of the reports with the Board so that it is clear what each report means and how to read it.

The Our Water Our World program is one that works towards labeling less toxic pesticides.  There are six businesses in Napa County that are participants in this statewide program.  In particular, Central Valley in St. Helena and Van Winden in Napa have set up entire shelving units in-store that contain only Our Water Our World items, and these businesses are doing a really good job.
No action taken.
B.
Reports from Jurisdictions
i. Napa County:  On September 29th, the Napa-Vallejo Waste Management Authority (NVWMA) released their request for proposals for the operations and disposal contracts at the Devlin Road Transfer Station (DRTS).  Submittals are due November 21st.  Also, the DRTS has been exceeding its allowable daily vehicle count limit, and the NVWMA staff is working with the Local Enforcement Agency to resolve this issue, and will likely need to revise the permit.
ii. Calistoga:  Composting activities continue to go very well.
iii. St. Helena:  No report.
iv. Yountville:  No report.
No action taken.

C.
Board of Directors Comments
None.
8.
Adjournment
Meeting was adjourned at 2:20 p.m.  Due to the Thanksgiving holiday, the November 20th Board meeting will be canceled, and the Board will meet again in regular session on December 11th.
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	ABSENT:
	

	By:
	

	
	ATTEST:  Steven Lederer, Manager of the Upper Valley Waste Management Agency


KEY

Vote:  DD = Diane Dillon; BD = Bill Dutton; ML = Mark Luce; JP = Joe Potter; KS = Karen Slusser

The maker of the motion and second are reflected respectively in the order of the recorded vote.

Notations under Vote:  N = No; X = Excused; A = Abstain; AB = Absent
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